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Dear Editor: 

I nearly fell out of my chair on Friday morning, January 21st, after reading Judy Steed's 
column about Bob Hunter's trip to a Mexican cancer clinic run by Kurt Donsbach.

Donsbach had been convicted numerous times of criminal activity in the U.S. over the last three decades.  He has forged diplomas, set up his own mailorder diploma mill, and is one of the world's worst cancer quacks. Some of the so-called "graduates" of his diploma mills have become notorious criminals, too.

A simple search for his own criminal record should have been done.

If Ontario alternative medical doctor Fred Hui recommended the Donsbach "clinic" then he should be reported to the College of Physicians and Surgeons. To refer someone to or to even recommend someone to this kind of facility is unprofessional.
 
Now that Don Sellar is retired and there is no ombudsperson at The Star, I assume that Steed felt that the editor of The Star would let her could get away with nearly anything in the Life Section. Your readers deserve better.

The Star has allowed the promotion of a notorious cancer quack and has provided no balance in the story. This is just basically bad journalism.

This site will provide balance to the story.
http://www.quackwatch.org/01QuackeryRelatedTopics/donsbach.html 

Sincerely,

Terry Polevoy, MD 
cc: CAJ
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